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PLANNING & BUILDING DEPTARTMENT UPDATE


DATE: 

November 19, 2019
TO: 

McCordsville Plan Commission

FROM:

Ryan Crum, Director

RE: 

Director’s Report  


Dear Commission Members:

This report is issued once a month to the Plan Commission at their regularly scheduled meeting.  The intent of the report is to update the Commission on the projects and other items the Planning and Building Dept. staff is working on, as well as other Town related projects that may be of interest to Commission members.  Traditionally the focus of the report is on projects, permits, etc that have occurred since your last meeting regularly scheduled meeting.
Home Permits: 

5 single-family permits since October PC 
Board Updates:
Town Council
· Council reviewed the Park Evaluation Sites Study conducted by Lehman & Associates.  Staff will be doing some follow-up research over the coming weeks/months. 

· The Vernon Township Trustee provided an update on the Township Fire Department.

· An informal development proposal was presented by Leo Brown Group for a 55+ active adult senior community near the SWC of CR 600w & CR 900N.

· The Bike & Ped Master Plan was introduced to the Council. 

· A &F Engineering was selected as the consultant for the Town Center Drainage Study. 
· The Town Center Master Plan was introduced to the Council. 

· Annexation Public Hearings on Sagebrook and the Meadows at Sagebrook were held.
· The potential amendment to the Noise Ordinance is still under discussion.

· The Weavers Landing, Section 1 Plat was accepted. 

· Council executed 3 CCMG contracts with INDOT.

· Council authorized the financial commitment for the CR 600W & CR 600N round-a-bout grant application. 
· Staff has been directed to develop a new comprehensive Special Event process and permit form.
· Council accepted the RDC’s 2019 Economic Development Plan. 

· Accepted Ace Paving’s quote for the Austin Trace Trail project. 

RDC
· Recommended the A&F Engineering proposal for the Town Center Drainage Study.
· Approved a funding request for a Connectivity Study for Parcels C & G of the Villages at Brookside.  
· 2020 Economic Development Plan in process of being finalized 
PW Committee

· Recommended the A&F Engineering proposal for the Town Center Drainage Study.
· Recommended the Ace Paving quote for the Austin Trace Trail project. 
· Bid opening for the SR 67 Median project was held, unfortunately no bids were submitted. 
Miscellaneous 

· Staff submitted a grant application to DNR’s Next Level Trails grant program on November 1st.  We should hear back in late January/early February.
· Staff will be submitting a round-a-bout at CR 600W & CR 600N for the MPO’s Fall Call as an HSIP grant application. 

